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Confidentiality of Customer Records 

Nebraska State Statute 84-712.05 (11) and the Lied Scottsbluff Public Library protect the privacy 

of library users. Information related to a person’s use of the library’s materials and services 

(including information sought, materials used or Internet usage) is confidential and can be 

disclosed only under certain circumstances. This aligns with the American Library Association’s 

Code of Ethics, Principle III:  “We protect each library user’s right to privacy and confidentiality 

with respect to information sought or received and resources consulted, borrowed, acquired or 

transmitted.”  The principle of preserving confidentiality protects the intellectual freedom of 

library users.  

When necessary for the recovery of lost or stolen library materials or when illegal activity 

involving the library takes place, the Library Director may authorize disclosure of information to 

federal, state or municipal authorities.  

In all other situations, a valid subpoena or court order is required to disclose or release library 

records. All library staff members are to refer any request for such records to the Library 

Director. Upon receipt of such order or subpoena, the Library Director will inform City 

Administration and will consult with the City Attorney’s office to determine if such order or 

subpoena is in proper form and if there is a showing of good cause for issuance. 

 

 


